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2023
BMNA
Events

Winter Fest
Thursday, March 23rd

Festival of
Garage Sales
Saturday, May 6th

Annual Meeting
Wednesday, May 10th

Ice Cream
Social

Thursday, July 20th

Member Night

September (TBD)

Sip & Stroll
Thursday, October 12th

Harvest Dinner
Thursday, November 16th

Saturnalia
Saturday, December 9th

Let's kick off the new year togeth-
er at La Doña Cerveceria for our
largest fundraiser of the year.

There are variety of ways to support
this fundraiser.  Purchase a ticket for
this event online at bmna.org.  Tickets
are $30 for adults/$15 for children.
This includes an entree of your choice
from La Doña’s menu, dessert, a bever-
age and fabulous entertainment.  Rod
Gordon (former pianist for the Wallets
and Area 3 resident) is putting togeth-
er a band for the event.  Wear your
dancing shoes!
There will be a silent auction 6-8

PM.  Items are donated by our gener-
ous local businesses and neighbors.
Email Lynda Shaheen if you have an
item to donate.
coordinator@bmna.org

Our sponsors are the backbone of
this event.  Sponsors receive tickets
to the event and advertising on our
posters, social media and in the
March Bugle edition.  
We have 3 levels of sponsorship:

$100-Silver, $250-Gold, $500 Plat-
inum.  Silver sponsors receive 2 tick-
ets to the event, Gold-4 tickets, Plat-
inum-8 tickets. Contact Patty Wycoff
if you would like to be a sponsor.
events@bmna.org

The Bryn Mawr Neighborhood
Association's funding from the city is
slated to be reduced by half next
year. Now more than ever we count
on neighbor and business support in
order to maintain our communica-
tions, events, and projects that keep
this neighborhood vibrant and a
great place to live. Come on out for a
fun night and support the neighbor-
hood at the same time. It takes a vil-
lage.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Winter Fest
Thursday, MARCH 23rd, 6-9 PM @ La Doña Cerveceria

$500 
8 free tickets

$100 
2 free tickets

$250 
4 free tickets

Rescheduled due to winter storm!

BMNA WINTER FEST SILENT AUCTION CATALOG 
These items will be up for auction from 6-8 PM.  Please thank these generous donors

Dining and Food 
• Cuppa Java gift basket 
• La Mesa gift card 
• Red Cow gift card 
• Dangerous Man gift card 
• Bauhaus gift card 
• Utepils gift card 
• Pimento Jamaican Kitchen & 

Rum Bar gift card 
• Owamni gift card 
• Chipotle gift card 
• Davanni’s gift basket 
• Tao Cafe gift card 
• Centro Restaurant gift card 
• Bryn Mawr Pizza gift card 
• Honey & Rye gift card and gift 

basket 
• Bruegger’s gift card 
• Milda’s Cafe gift card 
• Henry & Son gift card 

Rejuvenate 
• Bryn Mawr Soap basket 
• Spruce Salon gift basket 
• Cam George hair products 
• Big Dog Energy candle 

• Massage Envy gift card 
• You Betcha! gummies 
• Avigal Henna dye 

Shopping Spree 
• Baggu bag 
• Best Buy gift card 
• Kowalski’s gift card 
• Lund’s and Byerly’s gift card 
• Ceramic pitcher by Bryan Ball 
• Fused Glass Bowl by Robin 

Brown 
• Landmark Art Prints 
• Books by Lauren Stringer 
• REI women’s raincoat 
• Jewelry by Kathleen Hurley 
• New Street 
• Handmade cheese board by 

Doug Rusk 
• New Street Co hair clips  
• Reeds at Theo Wirth Lake print 

by Rebecca Wynia 
• Custom 24x32 print by 

Legendary Landmark Art Prints 
• Echo show 

Services 
• Alliance Française membership 

and class 
• Minnehaha book and walking 

tour by Karen Cooper 
• Private Dance Lesson with Brian 

Sostek 
• Henna services with Kahani 

Henna 
• Bobby and Steve’s Oil Change 

and Wheel Alignment 
• Tour of the Border Avenue 

traffic management and sign 
shop, happy hour with Lisa 
Goodman and Margaret 
Anderson Kelliher 

• What the Pup nail trim 
• Positive White Identity & 

Culture Coaching with Rie 
Gilsdorf/Embody Equity 

• Antiracist Book Club 
Enhancement with Rie Gilsdorf/
Embody Equity 

We would also like to thank our sponsors who contributed in other ways to Winter Fest. 

Platinum-La Doña Cervecería, Mill City Dental, Spruce, The Eloise-a Wirth on the Woods community  
Gold-Northwestern Tire and Auto, AlexanderGroup, Friends of Lisa Goodman, Bryn Mawr Soap, Big Hill Books, Scott Graham for Minneapolis, Further 

Performance, EdgeWork Design Build  
Silver-Bryn Mawr Market/Bryn Mawr Pizza and Deli, Susan Stryker and Annie Child, Coldwell Banker Burnet, Jan Search, MSW, LICSW - Psychotherapy, 

Psychoanalysis, Parent Coaching 

The BMNA is hosting a
blood drive with the
Red Cross. Friday, March

3, 12-6 PM in the basement of
the Bryn Mawr Presbyterian
Church. We will be sending
out a sign up link in early Feb-
ruary. Subscribe to our email
newsletter at BMNA.org or
contact events@bmna.org or
call (612-239-1710).

Red Cross
Blood Drive
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BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Board Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, February 8, 2023 
6:30– 8:00 PM
Hybrid Meeting

Board and Staff
Kate Knuth – President
Brian Treece – Vice President
Liv Nielsen – Area 1 Co-Rep
Scott Graham – Area 1 Co-Rep
Sue Verrett – Area 2 Co -Rep
Allison Fruen – Area 3 Co-Rep
Dennie Juillerat - Area 3 Co-Rep
Joshua Nichols -Area 4 Co-Rep
Colleen Dhennin - Area 5 Co-Rep
Beth Turnbull - Area 5 Co-Rep
Haven Stephens - Area 6 Co-Rep
Drew Quirk– Area 6 Co-Rep
Lindsey Lyrenmann– Area 6 Co-Rep
Chris Etz – Emeritus
Jay Peterson – Emeritus
JoEllyn Jolstad – Bugle Editor
Patty Wycoff – Event Coordinator

Guests: 
McKenzie Erickson, Elizabeth Nee,
Nance Duffy, Charles Weed, Mike
Tieleman, Cameron Flakne, Steve
Minn, Rod Miller, Bill Miner 

Call to Order at 6:34 PM.
Agenda approval moved, seconded.
Motion carried.
Minutes from January 11 moved, sec-
onded. Motion carried.

Minneapolis Community Clay
Courts (MCCC) - Charles Weed,
Pres./Mike Tieleman, Area 2   
MCCC builds public clay tennis

courts in cooperation with Mpls
Parks and Rec Board, such as the two
clay courts at Waveland Triangle Park
in Linden Hills that are 1.5 yrs old.
Clay courts are better for the environ-
ment, much easier on joints (especial-
ly for senior players), and mainte-
nance is a community project organ-
ized and performed by MCCC. The
concrete courts on Chestnut were
built in 1941 and are ideal for clay
conversion.  
Discussion: Maintenance is easy

and embraced by players.  Site is des-
ignated WPA. Is that a problem?  No.
Adam Arvidson, MPRB Director of
Planning, will pursue only if BMNA
communicates support.  Bethanne
Turnbull will be liaison. 

Wirth on the Woods (WOTW)
update - Cameron Flakne/Steve
Minn Lupe Development  
Flakne: Theodore (affordable senior

housing) garage plumbing complet-
ed. Working on 6th floor framing.
Roof begins in two weeks. Interior
happening now, drywall in a month.
Occupancy estimated 9/1/23, on
schedule.  
Minn: The Eloise (market-rate) roof-

ing at end of March, drywall in May,
occupancy 11/1/23, behind schedule.    
Amenities and improvements will be
built in spring. Signage for trailheads,

etc being worked on. Wording and
placement  comments welcome.   
Extra work hours are required to

make up for weather delays. Watch
for notifications. Minn asked which is
preferred: working 10-11-hour days
Mon-Thur and 9 hours on Fridays, OR
working 9-hour days Mon-Thur, 8-
hour Fridays, and “a few” Saturdays.
Both schedules are allowed. Liaison
Rod Miller will check with Upton
neighbors. 
Website: Lupe is aware of confu-

sion. 2800 Wayzata.com will be
directed to new website. Focus is
generating interest, leads for WOTW,
but website includes tab for con-
struction update, tab for feedback. 
Leasing office for both Eloise and
Theodore on 1515 Glenwood, with
parking and handicapped access.
Leasing begins Apr 1.
Liaison Rod Miller: Lupe and Swer-

vo are separate entities building dif-
ferent residences on Wayzata Blvd
site. (Only Lupe represented tonight.)
Please read articles from BMNA web-
site or developers’ website to find
out what is actually happening. Lots
of misinformation being spread. 
Lupe eager to connect new resi-

dents to neighborhood! BMNA can
provide the info to be delivered by
leasing offices. BMNA will vote in
March on proposed addition of two
new areas to neighborhood associa-
tion representation.   

City of Minneapolis - 
Councilperson Lisa Goodman. 
Kate Knuth read email update.  
Wed, Feb 22, 12-1, Lunch with Lisa:
Vibrant Downtown Storefront Work-
shop.  New land use regulations drafts
now open for public review. Submit
comments through Feb 26. Snow and
ice removal: contact 311 by phone,
email or through the 311 App about
problematic streets, sidewalks, alleys
and parking violations. Exploring new
tools for ice. Mpls black history
month: free public events.  Lottery to
buy $30-trees open through March 31.
Free COVID-19 and flu vaccinations
offered by the city.    Community Con-
nections Conference will be June 10. 

Crime Prevention Specialist
Report - Shannon McDonough. 
Kate Knuth read email update. For
Jan 20- Feb 3, 2023: theft of catalytic
converter from vehicle parked in
driveway at 5XX Queen Ave S.
Reported Jan 25, but victim believes
theft may have occurred back in Nov
2022.  
Discussion: No response to neighbor-
hood crimes reported/discussed at
January meeting. 

Communications, Membership,
& Development Report - Lynda
Shaheen, by email. 
“Talked with our police liaison Shan-
non McDonough about crime alerts.
The MPD policy aligns with our poli-
cy. He said they do not have the staff
nor do they think it’s helpful to alert
people every time there is a crime
committed. He said if they do that it
turns into a next-door type of thing.
He also said if they do that, informa-
tion tends to get lost and they want
the important things to get through

to people. For example, he said that
every year at the start of winter they
send out a message reminding peo-
ple not to leave their cars running to
warm up out in the street or the
alley. He wants that message to be
seen and not lost amongst all the oth-
ers. He said they will send out a mes-
sage if there is a pattern of crime or
if there is a solid description of a sus-
pect that is helpful. For instance, one
time he had a suspect that several
people said was 6 foot 5 so he felt
that was helpful information because
it was distinct. He said his general
advice for people is to follow all of
their safety recommendations all of
the time. He said if you’re interested
in knowing every time there is a
crime, then you could follow one of
the scanner sites or one of the crime-
watch sites. He said those sites and
groups get the info out for those that
want it.  He will definitely communi-
cate with the BMNA anytime there is
something alarming we should know
about or to neighbors individually if
they are signed up for the email list.
“Coordinated social media posts

with SRF for The Co-Op Wars movie.
JoEllyn alerted Lynda that the down-
town Bryn Mawr banner was dan-
gling, so thank you, Chris Etz, for
removing and re-installing it in
spring. Lots of activity with Winter
Fest. Park staff asked me to communi-
cate Cedar Lake plan with neighbors.
Ordered winter hats and pint glass-

es for Winter Fest. Reported Final
2022 numbers. Targeting March 1 for
membership letters to arrive in peo-
ple’s mail.

Event Report – Patty Wycoff.
Winter Fest is Feb 23.  Planning is
going well. We have $3700 in spon-
sorships and over $1600 in silent
auction donations (very good).  Tick-
et sales are biggest concern now.
(Only 15 purchased so far!) Would be
helpful for area reps to reach out to
their neighbors. Send an email or text
with the link to purchase tickets.
Blood drive Mar 3, 12-6pm. Thir-

teen people are signed up. Patty will
have the QR code on table tents at
Winter Fest so people can register.
Hoping to increase participation.
Garage Sale weekend: 1 food truck

secured. 

Bugle - JoEllyn Jolstad
The deadline for articles/ads is the
20th.  March Bugle comes out Mar 3. 

Webmaster – Jeremy Staffeld 
Jay Peterson reported issue with
website seems to be fixed. Store pur-
chases working, too. Link for Winter-
fest tickets is up. Still dealing with
spam flurries, but site is well-protect-
ed. Website is 8-9 years old. Needs to
be refreshed.

Committee Reports (as needed)
Gardens –  Drew Quirk. 
Three priorities:  1) maintaining near-
ly 40 gardens! Need garden stewards!
See Bugle article. 2) Redesigning and
updating Newton triangle. 3) Enhanc-
ing volunteer experience and getting
community members engaged.   
Parks – Chris Etz/Barry Schade
Summit last month for neighborhood
representatives in Elizabeth Shaffer’s

district. Scott Graham attended.  Top-
ics included 1) update on WOTW. 2)
park board good at engaging in plan-
ning stages but not good at following
through. 3) big concerns about litter
in Lake of the Isles. 4) Loring Park is
a success story of local stewardship.
5) Luminary Loppet postponed to
Feb 18 due to moving course to
solid-ground trails because of danger-
ous ice conditions. 6) Area 1 neigh-
bor wants to accelerate rejuvenation
of reserve block 40 playground by
diverting park funds dedicated for
the Bryn Mawr Meadows project to
this playground. The money comes
from developers, goes into a pool,
and must be used for projects in the
neighborhood. He’s working on a
public/private partnership. Though
this Area1 playground was renovated
in 2004, the equipment is not hold-
ing up and parts are expensive and
hard to get because they come from
Germany. BMNA Board must agree
before the Park Board will consider
diverting funds. The park board uses
quantifiable criteria that focus on
racial and economic equity to ensure
that capital investments are targeted
first in parks and communities where
they are needed most. That Area 1
playground currently has a NPP20
“need” rank of 101 out of 104 parks,
i.e. very low priority.  The BMNA sup-
ports the park board’s equity-ranking
concept. When the Loppet Founda-
tion trailhead building took prece-
dence with the Park Board even
though it was not in the masterplan,
many neighbors were opposed. We
are waiting for more details about
the request.  
Racial Justice - Liv Nielson/Steve Harvey. 
Last month RJC screened The Co-op
Wars. About 50 people attended.
Pres Polum of SRF was very hos-
pitable. Beautiful space. Next screen-
ing : Stories I Didn’t Know.  Another
local filmmaker wants to screen her
film, but it doesn’t have a racial jus-
tice focus. RJC will discuss. 
Schools – Colleen Dhennin. 
Schools committee meeting tomor-
row night at Colleen’s house. Agenda:
How to support plant sale, Anwatin
craft fair, and welcome packets for
new neighbors—and whatever con-
cerns anyone brings.  

Discussion Items, New Business,
Updates & Announcements
Adjourned 7:53 p.m.

NEXT BOARD MEETING: 
Wednesday, March 8, 2023    

Upcoming Events:  
Winterfest Feb 23
Blood Drive Mar 3

BMNA
Reporter

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
organized by the BMNA. Should you
require an accommodation in order
for you to fully participate, or if you
require this document in a different
format, please let us know by con-
tacting our neighborhood coordina-
tor at organizer@BMNA.org  at least
five days before our event.
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Area 5 Passing

The Bryn Mawr neighborhood
lost a friend in February. Paul
Anderson, long time resident

and owner of the Bryn Mawr Market
passed away at the age of 69. Some
long time residents knew Paul from
growing up in Bryn Mawr where he
attended Bryn Mawr school. Many
knew Paul and his brother Doug as
owners of the Bryn Mawr Market for
the past 35 years. He was always
behind the counter ready to talk and
engage with customers. He was a
BMNA board member in the early
years, and an avid supporter of the
neighborhood for every event we've
ever sponsored. He was always there
to help us out with whatever we
needed to make an event successful.
Paul celebrated his 70th birthday

early in December with a gathering
at the Chester Bird American Legion
in December. There was a large
turnout of Bryn Mawr neighbors and
his longtime friends who gathered
round to talk with Paul one last time.
His presence will be missed and we
are grateful he shared so much of
himself with Bryn Mawr.

- The BMNA Board

Paul Anderson = 2023

Paul Anderson grew up on Rus-
sell Avenue in Bryn Mawr. He
and his siblings would buy

candy at the local neighborhood mar-
ket. He dreamed of one day owning
that market. Then one day the adult
Paul bought, along with brother
Doug, that market in the late 80’s and
thus began the long tenure of the
Bryn Market.
Under their stewardship the “Mar-

ket” soon became a neighborhood
hub. Paul was generous to a fault,
Sometimes extending credit and
often times getting burnt, yet he
never stopped trusting because of it.
Many neighborhood kids got their

first jobs there and many adults took
their turns behind that counter,
including me.
Driving non-stop from Lake Tahoe

with Paul was a memorable experi-
ence. He did the bulk of the driving
and had one CD; the soundtrack from
“Joseph and the Technicolor Dream-
coat”. He couldn’t get enough of that
CD and I liked it, the first two times I
heard it, not so much after that.
Through the years the cast of char-

acters that came through the market
doors inspired me to write my
monthly column (Counter Talk”) for
18 years. Paul was certainly one of
those characters with his love of
spoonerisms and bad jokes!
He was always someone who had

one foot in the spirit world and was
an amateur “Ghostbuster”. Now my
friend has both feet in the spirit
world now and I’m sure his spirit
will be hanging out in the market for
a long time. When you visit the mar-
ket now, don’t hesitate to use a
spoonerism and maybe hum a few
bars from his favorite musical, he’d  
Rest in Peace Paul Anderson.

- Dave Logsdon

  Bugle Notes 

1200 Glenwood Ave. N.

Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 4/01/2023.

Free with 
Oil Change

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 4/01/2023.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

$2995 Stop in for a 
FREE estimate

Call for a
Quote

Free Alignment
Check 

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 4/01/2023.

ALIGNMENT CHECK TIRE ROTATION

SPRING CAR CARE 

PACKAGE

WIPER BLADES 

SALE

We Repair All 

Vehicle Types

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 4/01/2023.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 4/01/2023.

10%OFF

Buy Nothing, Give
Freely

Are you starting on your
spring cleaning? Looking for
a specific gently-used item?

Before you throw an item away or
purchase something new, consider
reaching out to your neighbors!
Check out the Facebook group
“Buy Nothing Near North/Bryn
Mawr.”
The Buy Nothing Project offers

people a way to give and receive,
share, lend, and express gratitude
through a worldwide gift economy
network in which the true wealth
is the web of connections formed
between people. Learn more at

buynothingproject.org. The Near
North/Bryn Mawr local group cur-
rently has about 600 members,
with more joining weekly.
Personally, I’ve had excellent

success using our Buy Nothing
group. When my husband and I
ordered too many donuts for an
event, I posted on the group and
was able to quickly pass off the
extras to an excited mom and kids.
I’ve also received plant cuttings

to continue expanding my house
plant collection - bringing me
hope of warmer weather to come!
Remember, one neighbor’s trash

may be another neighbor’s treasure!
- Allison (Fruen) Batzli, 

Area 3 Co-rep

Area 2 residents from Thomas Ave and Cedar Lake Rd gathered to commemo-
rate the large amount of snow we’ve had this year. Unfortunately a few hours
before our scheduled photo the city came and removed the large pile we had
planned to use. This one at the cul de sac of Thomas Ave S, although not as
large, worked as a Plan B.  Photo by Aaron Blaser

Be part of the Bugle!
Email your neighbor news to  bugle@bmna.org or drop it in the Bugle Box at the Bryn Mawr Market.
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From the Editor

What a winter we have had.
So much snow fell that the
city had to put parking

restrictions into place so that emer-
gency vehicles could get through.
Even snow emergency routes like
Cedar Lake Road and Laurel Avenue,
where parking is permitted on both
sides, have become a daily game of
chicken for vehicles going in oppo-
site directions. 
Even after the restrictions were in

place a major storm that was predict-
ed to dump over two feet of snow,
pre-emptively closed both Minneapo-
lis and St. Paul Public Schools for a
whole week. 
The storm only ended up adding

17 inches to our overall winter
totals. In our very walkable commu-
nity, of Bryn Mawr that was manage-
able. But streets were pretty impassi-
ble for regular vehicles, let alone
school buses, so probably a good call
to do online learning. 
The BMNA Winter Fest was sched-

uled at the peak of the storm and
was therefore postponed a month. All
the precautions seemed a little silly
when the predicted mayhem didn’t
actually materialize. But half of the
folks in the “it will be fine” chorus
would have stayed home out of an
abundance of caution, so definitely a

good idea to wait so we could have a
full house. 
Winter Fest looks to be quite the

shindig. The extra lead time has given
donors and sponsors time to step
up. While the article on page one is
mostly recycled from last month, the
impressive Silent Auction catalog is
new and hopefully enough to con-
vince the most anti-social among us
to venture out for a night of fun. 
In other news this winter, Lisa

Goodman announced she is not
seeking reelection to the City Coun-
cil after 25 years of service. Scott
Graham and Katie Cashman have
announced their candidacy and I am
excited to learn more about their
respective visions for our beautiful
city. I also anticipate hearing how
Lisa will continue to be involved in
Minneapolis and Bryn Mawr as a citi-
zen and neighbor. Somehow it does-
n’t seem likely that this story is over.
One huge loss this past month was

the passing of the Bryn Mawr Mar-
ket’s Paul Anderson. There are two
remembrances of him on page 3 and
the Star Tribune had a lengthy trib-
ute. He was such an interesting man,
filled with kindness, generosity and
humor. The place won’t be the same
without him, but is spirit will live on
in all he did for us over the years. 

- JoEllyn Jolstad, bugle@bmna.org

Recycling
www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/

solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

Monday Tuesday

Area 1 March 6
March 20

Areas March 13
4W, 5W, 6, 7 March 27

Areas March 14
2, 3, 4E, 5E March 28

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

NORTH END HARDWARE

Winter is here!

Bring your 
snow blower 
in for service
and 
maintenance.
Pick up and 
delivery available.
Give us a call.

TORO • SNAPPER • LAWN BOY

SNOW BLOWER / LAWN MOWER SALES & SERVICE

NORTH END HARDWARE & RENTAL

at PENN & LOWRY

Darryl Weivoda, Owner

(612) 529-9151      Northendhdwr@aol.com

EXCEPTIONAL
SERVICE

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church

Welcomes You!
V

Adult Ed @ 9:15 a.m.

September-May

at BMPC or on Zoom
V

Worship @ 10:30 a.m.
Both in person and via Zoom

For in person please wear a mask
Request Zoom Link from info@brynmawrchurch.org

V

COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space
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Lottery to Buy $30
Trees Now Open
Through March 31

Minneapolis property owners
can now enter a lottery any
time through March 31 to

buy a $30 tree for their Minneapolis
property. The tree sale is so popular, a
lottery will determine who can buy a
tree this spring. The City will offer
2,000 5- to 8-foot shade, fruit, ever-
green and flowering trees. One entry
is allowed per Minneapolis address.
Those selected in the lottery will get
an email in April with the date when

they can order. Those who buy a tree
can pick it up May 20, 21 or 22 (sub-
ject to change). The location is to be
determined and will be emailed to
people who bought a tree.
In the past 18 years, the City Trees

program has provided more than
25,000 trees for planting on private
property. Since 2006, the City of Min-
neapolis has funded the City Trees
program, a low-cost way for folks to
help the city’s tree canopy grow and
enjoy all the benefits of trees.
To register for the lottery, see what

kinds of trees will be offered and get
more information on the program,
visit mpls-tree-sale.myshopify.com.

The City  http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us
Katie Cashman Announces
Candidacy for Ward 7 Seat on
Minneapolis City Council

Katie Cashman, a Loring
Heights resident and Proj-
ect Coordinator at the Min-

nesota Center of Environmental
Advocacy, announced on February
13th that she will seek the Ward 7
seat on the Minneapolis City Coun-
cil. “I have strong roots in Min-
neapolis, and I am thrilled at the
opportunity to serve Minneapolis
and my neighbors in Ward 7,” says
Cashman. “As your voice at City
Hall, I will protect our beautiful
lakes, parks and community while
leading our homes, transit, and
economy into a sustainable future.”
Cashman will seek the DFL and
Labor Endorsements. As a former
UN staffer and currently as a policy
advocate, Cashman has experience
in urban planning and improving
environmental and health stan-
dards in city law. 
“As a member of a major state-

level advocacy firm, I have a deep
understanding of state law and the
interaction between different lev-
els of government funding and
jurisdiction.”
She has founded and managed

two civic organizations, one a non-
profit that funded and built a com-
munity center and two, a global
platform that is bringing climate
education into classrooms in sever-
al countries. 

Cashman is running to advocate
for a Ward 7 rooted in sustainabili-
ty, community, and a hopeful vision
for the future. Katie understands
that public safety and housing
development are the top concerns
for neighbors and looks forward to
supporting policy solutions that
make our City and Ward affordable
for all.
Councilmember Lisa Goodman

has announced that she will not
seek reelection to this office. More
information about Cashman’s cam-
paign can be found at katiefor-
council.org, and @katieorcitycoun-
cil on Facebook and Instagram, and
@katieforward7 on Twitter. She can
also be reached at 
info@katieforcouncil.org.

Minneapolis officials decided
to implement Winter Park-
ing Restrictions beginning 9

p.m. Thursday, Jan. 26 to ensure city
streets are passable for emergency
vehicles, buses and other travelers in
the face of heavy snow accumulation
this winter.
When Winter Parking Restrictions

are in place, parking is banned on the
EVEN numbered side of non-Snow-
Emergency routes until April 1, unless
conditions allow the City to lift the
ban earlier. Parking is allowed on
Snow Emergency routes, parkways,
and the ODD numbered side of non-
Snow Emergency routes, unless oth-
erwise posted. Drivers parking in
Minneapolis must follow these Win-
ter Parking Restrictions, or they could
be ticketed and towed. Winter park-
ing restrictions include critical per-
mit parking areas as well.
Minneapolis had over 52 inches of

snow prior to January 26. The heavy
accumulation has narrowed streets,
which pose a safety hazard when
emergency vehicles cannot navigate
these streets to reach people who
need assistance.

Unless Otherwise Posted, You
Can/Cannot Park:
YES: On the odd side of streets that
are not Snow Emergency Routes

YES: On both sides of Snow Emer-
gency Routes 

YES: On both sides of parkways
(where parking is allowed)

NO: On the even side of streets that
are not Snow Emergency Routes

NO: Where temporary "No parking"
signs are posted

NO: In severe winters, temporary
signs may restrict parking on other
Snow Emergency Routes as needed.
If the city declare a Snow Emer-

gency while Winter Parking Restric-
tions are in effect, Snow Emergency
rules come first.

Winter Parking Restrictions 
During Snow Emergencies
During a Snow Emergency, Winter
Parking Restrictions are suspended.
For Days 1, 2 and 3 of the Snow
Emergency, follow Snow Emergency
parking rules.
On Day 1 of Snow Emergency 
Starting at 4 p.m., you may move
your vehicle off of Snow Emer-
gency Routes and onto either side
of streets that are not Snow Emer-
gency Routes.

Beginning at 9 p.m., follow the stan-
dard Snow Emergency parking
rules for Days 1, 2 and 3.

When the Snow Emergency ends
Winter Parking Restrictions begin
again at 8 a.m. the morning after
Snow Emergency Day 3. If your
vehicle is on the even side of a
street that’s not a Snow Emergency
Route, you will need to move it.

More information: 
minneapolismn.gov/getting-around/snow
• Snow Emergency Parking Rules
• Sidewalk Clearing Rules
• Winter Parking Restrictions Map
• Sign up for Snow Emergency Alerts
• Search Impound Lot for vehicles
that have been towed.

Winter Parking Restrictions in Place 
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Red Cross Blood
Drive, Bryn Mawr
Presbyterian
Church, 12-6pm.

Family Open Gym
5-7pm Bryn Mawr
School Gymnasium

BMNA Monthly
meeting 6:30pm
Bryn Mawr School
cafeteria, 6:30pm &
Google Meet. Email
coordinator@bmna.
org for joining link.

Family Open Gym
5-7pm Bryn Mawr
School Gymnasium

Submissions due 
for  Bugle. Drop in
the Bugle Box at the
Market or email
bugle@bmna.org

Family Open Gym
5-7pm Bryn Mawr
School Gymnasium

Bryn Mawr 
Neighborhood 
Association Winter
Fest, 6-9 PM @ 
La Doña Cerveceria

Family Open Gym
5-7pm Bryn Mawr
School Gymnasium

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - March 2023
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

Monday, March 6
6:00-9:00 p.m.
Capri Theater 
2027 West Broadway Avenue 
Minneapolis, MN 55411

In Spring 2021, the Racial JusticeCommittee of the BMNA encour-
aged Bryn Mawr neighbors to use

the interactive maps at Mapping Prej-
udice to find out if the deed for their
property includes a racially restrictive
covenant. The deeds for about forty-
five privately owned lots in Bryn
Mawr specify “No lot shall be sold,
conveyed or leased to, or occupied
by any person who is not of the
white or Caucasian race, but this
restriction shall not apply to domes-
tic servants employed by and living
with a qualified occupant of any part
of the premises.” 
Restrictive covenants were one

step in a sequence of legal maneu-
vers that cemented racial segregation
and generational economic disenfran-
chisement for people of color in Min-
nesota. Twin Cities Public Television’s
documentary Jim Crow of the North,
an Emmy award-winner, explains

how white residents, real estate
developers, city planners, and finan-
cial institutions each contributed to
this discriminatory process. And it all
takes place in Minneapolis and our
inner-ring suburbs. (You can watch
Jim Crow of the North free at
www.tpt.org/jim-crow-north/) 
Bridging the Faultlines: Stories of

Racism, Resistance and Repair will
focus on the new TPT documentary
shorts production, Jim Crow of the
North Stories, and include music,
poetry, and food. “This will set the
table for community conversations
meant to acknowledge racism, cele-
brate ongoing resistance, and move
participants to repair harm” (TPT.org
event page).
Presented by Mapping

Prejudice, City of Golden Valley, Twin
Cities PBS, Just Deeds, and the Uni-
versity of Minnesota Libraries

The event is free but requires
registration:
Link to Eventbright from 
TheCapri.org

- Haven Stephens, Area 6

Red Cross Blood Drive
March 3rd, 
12-6PM
Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church

“True North” Documentary
and Q & A
Saturday, March 4, 3- 6 p.m.
Bremer Bank Community Room,
4278 Sheridan Ave. S. 
Cost: $19

Join Southwest Community Edu-cation for a private screening
of True North: Science, Streets,

and Skating Rinks of Optimism, a
film that follows the Minneapolis
North High Polars from worst in
the city to State Champions and
beyond.The film is described as "a

story of possibility over probabili-

ty, of quantum leaps and transform-

ing reality from the inside out."

After the film, stay for a Q & A with

producer Jane Barrash, Cynthia Wil-

son, president of Minneapolis

NAACP, and her husband Odell,

whose sons are Polars, and also in

the film. A social hour with refresh-

ments will follow Q & A. Cost is

$19. Proceeds donated to NAACP.

Register online at mplscommuni-

tyedcom or call 612-668-3100.

New Merchandise For Sale at
www.bmna.org/store

Bridging the Faultlines: Stories of
Racism, Resistance and Repair
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The Bryn Mawr Neighborhood
Association’s (BMNA) 2023
Membership Drive is now

underway!  It’s that time of year
when we encourage our neighbors
to support the BMNA. The BMNA is
recognized as one of the strongest
neighborhood groups in the Twin
Cities. Your support makes this possi-
ble.  We are asking you to continue to
support the BMNA and the work that
we do on behalf of all of our neigh-
bors.  Member donations make up
half of our income stream with the
rest coming from the city. We are for-
tunate to have a high level of partici-
pation in our member drive. We are
asking for your help to meet our goal
for 2023. A $50 suggested contribu-
tion will enable us to maintain our
programming and outreach efforts,
although any amount is appreciated!
We continued to adapt and grow in

2022. Our neighbors have stayed
engaged and involved and committed
to working together. Many of our
favorite events returned in their origi-
nal format in 2022. Our work includ-
ed:
The Bryn Mawr Bugle neighbor-
hood newspaper

Our website (BMNA.org), email
updates, Facebook, Twitter, Insta-
gram, NextDoor, and neighborhood
meetings

Contract support staff who keep
things organized and moving for-
ward

Neighborhood garden projects
including the new Bryn Mawr gate-
way hedge

Sacred Sites Tour in conjunction with
Bryn Mawr Church and the Racial
Justice Committee 

Bryn Mawr spirit wear and an online
store

Representation/advocacy on impor-
tant planning efforts at the city and
county level, such as SWLRT, hous-
ing developments in our neighbor-
hood, crime and safety, and Cedar
Lake and Bryn Mawr Meadows
improvements

Regular safety updates from the MPD
and Hennepin County

Communications updates on COVID-
19, elections, Park Board, and
schools

And neighborhood events, such as:
Winter Fest (February)
Annual Meeting (May)
Festival of Garage Sales (May)
Taste of Anwatin (May)
Ice Cream Stroll (July)
Member Night (September)
Sip and Stroll (October)
Harvest Dinner (November)
Saturnalia (December)

It’s easy to become a member and
make a contribution.  Fill out and
return this envelope, visit BMNA.org
and click on the Donate link, or set
up a recurring donation from your
bank.  You do not have to make a
contribution to be a member.  The

BMNA is a 501(c)(3) non-profit
organization. Your contribution is tax
deductible to the extent allowed by
the law. 
Volunteering is another great way

to support the BMNA and meet your
neighbors.  We welcome and encour-
age you to join the board or one of
our various committees. You can also
volunteer for activities such as main-
taining our neighborhood gardens,
delivering The Bugle, or helping out
at one of our annual events. Sign up
at the Volunteer page on our website.

We are all a vital part of this
engaged neighborhood.  We hope
you will contribute to the 2023 Mem-
bership Drive and support the good
work that is being done on behalf of
Bryn Mawr.

Sincerely,

Kate Knuth
Kate Knuth, BMNA President 

president@bmna.org

BMNA

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association
Membership - 2023
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March 7, 2023 Full moon, the Dakota Istawicayazan Wi or sore-eye
moon.

March 8, 2000 Ice out, Wirth Lake, earliest I’ve recorded since mov-
ing here in 1975.

March 20, 2011 An icebreaker leads the James Barker out of the
Duluth Harbor, first ship of the season, on the spring
equinox. Lake Superior is the remnant of glacial Lake
Duluth.

March 28, 2009 The Red River crests at 40.8 inches at Fargo-Moor-
head, an all-time high after a snowy winter, and
stayed above flood stage for 61 days. Floods on this
river spread for miles across flat farmland that was
once at the bottom of glacial Lake Agassiz.

March 31, 2020 Chorus frogs chirping from the pond (now relocat-
ed) near the Century Link Building.

Carjackings and
Auto Thefts on the
Rise

Minneapolis Police Depart-
ment (MPD) reported more
than 700 vehicle thefts in

January. A marked uptick over last
year. Additionally, there were over 30
carjackings, with some victims being
robbed at gunpoint (including such a
robbery that happened on Queen
Avenue in Area 5 on January 11.)
Many carjackings are carried out

by juveniles and are crimes of oppor-
tunity that can occur anywhere and
at any time. Your car is not the pri-
mary target. It is likely to be aban-
doned when the tank is empty and
may also be used in another robbery.
Carjackers are looking for cash, credit
cards, electronics, items of value. Your
cell phone can yield the highest
returns; and do you the most amount
of damage. Assailants will move very
fast, forcibly taking your keys, wallet,
purse, laptop bag, etc. and they will
typically demand that you open your
phone (or even specific apps.) MPD
strongly urges people to comply with
these demands, especially when a
weapon is involved. 
Read on for best practices to limit

your risk of being carjacked, includ-
ing tips for action steps that can miti-
gate the fallout should you become
the victim of a carjacking. 
Sources: Bryn Mawr’s Crime Pre-

vention Specialist (CPS) Shannon
McDonough and January 26th com-
munity meeting held at the 4th
Precinct, led by CPS Bill Magnuson
and MPD Inspector Charles Adams.

Everyday best practices:
Go out with only the cards/cash/
checks that you need. Know what
is in your wallet.

Consider not carrying a purse/bag.
Limit the number of banking/shop-
ping apps on your phone. Set up
maximum security on all apps. 

Keep your car keys/fob and house
keys on separate key rings. Put
house keys in a pocket where they
may not get taken if you are
robbed.
Don’t leave anything of personal

value in your car.
NEVER leave your car running to

heat it up or while making a delivery.
Remain super vigilant both getting

IN and OUT of your vehicle.

Tips to reduce the risk of
becoming the victim of a 
carjacking:
Be observant of your surroundings.
Trust your gut! If something feels
wrong, it likely is wrong!

Maintain 7-10’ of personal space
while walking in public areas.

Keep your finger on the panic button
of your fob as you walk to and
from your car.

Walk with confidence, head up, eyes
swiveling – NEVER BE ON THE
PHONE. 

Load/unload the car as quickly as
possible.

Immediately lock car doors, keep
windows up at all times.

Drive off right away.
Continue to be vigilant on your trip,
especially when driving slowly or
when stopped. Carjackers may
bump into your car to make you
stop, or try and hem you in. 

NEVER SIT IN YOUR CAR ON THE
PHONE OR WHILE SELECTING
MUSIC. 

You’ve been carjacked – now
what?
Get to a safe place before calling 911.
If you have been able to drive away
from an attempted carjacking,
report the incident to 911.  

Immediately contact your bank, cred-
it card vendors, Uber, Venmo, Ama-
zon, etc. Carjackers will be on your
phone within minutes trying to
access funds/services via apps and
accounts. 

Promptly change passwords for
accounts on any device that was
stolen.

Change your locks if the carjackers
got your house keys.

If your garage remote is stolen, take
steps to have the entry system
reprogramed.

If the robbery occurred in the neigh-
borhood, be sure to tell your
neighbors and ask the Bryn Mawr
Neighborhood Association (BMNA)
to spread the word about the
crime.

Check security camera footage to see
if any images were captured that
could help MPD identify the crimi-
nals.

Apply for a replacement driver’s
license if it was stolen.

Good communication is the num-
ber one deterrent to becoming a vic-
tim of any crime according to CPS
Bill Magnuson. Get to know your
neighbors, BMNA Area Reps, and
board members. Don’t ignore car and
house alarms. Call 911 if you see sus-
picious activity. Install security sys-
tems like Ring cameras. And at this
time of year, pay attention to your
surroundings when outside dealing
with ice and snow. 

Stay safe folks!
Carolyn Bastick, Area 5

Crime & Safety
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Parks
www.minneapolisparks.org

Spark’d Studios are new spaces in
Minneapolis park buildings that
help young people build cre-

ative skills and career readiness
through free multimedia arts pro-
grams, access to technology, and
mentorship from creative profession-
als. The first Spark’d Studios location
opened at Powderhorn Recreation
Center in 2021. The Harrison Spark’d
Studio is the second of six planned
locations.

Equipment
The Spark’d Studios space at Harri-
son Recreation Center features top-
of-the-line multimedia equipment and
creative professional staff and men-
tors to produce opportunities for
youth and teens to explore their
interests. All Spark’d Studios programs
and equipment are free to use. Equip-
ment includes:

• Mac desktops stations and Mac-
Book laptops

• Professional sound recording
booth and audio engineering sta-
tion

• Keyboards, guitars, and a drum kit
• Photo/video cameras, lighting kits,
backdrops, and tripods

• Gaming stations and Nintendo
Switches

• Illustration tablet
• 3D printer and color printer and
scanner

• Design and editing software
• Crafting materials and supplies
• Smart Board, mobile whiteboards
and a library of technology, arts,
and engineering books

Programs
To start, the Harrison Spark’d Studio
will offer after-school Open Studio
hours Monday-Friday beginning at 3
pm. Young people are invited to drop
in and use the studio to explore cre-
ative projects, work on their portfo-
lio, do homework or continue proj-
ects they began at school.
Weeknight programs range

between 5-9 pm throughout Febru-
ary. Initial programs include Open
Recording Studio, Digital Literacy, Full
STEAM Ahead, and Nintendo Switch
Game Night. Programs will be added
and adjusted based on feedback from
people using the space.
Summer hours will expand, with

week-long camps in development.
Future partnerships in the works
with Harrison Education Center and
other nearby schools.
Additional Spark’d Studios loca-

tions are scheduled to open at Whitti-
er Recreation Center (spring 2023),
Luxton Recreation Center (summer
2023), Phillips Community Center
(late 2023), and Graco Park (2025).
View the transformation of the
Spark’d Studio space at Harrison
here.

Connect
Go to minneapolisparks.org/sparkd
for more information on Spark’d Stu-
dios and follow the “Browse and Reg-
ister for Classes” button to view cur-
rent programs offered.
Follow Spark’d Studios on Insta-

gram @sparkdmpls for updates
straight from the Studios.
Questions? 

Email sparkd@minneapolisparks.org.

New Spark’d Studios Location at 
Harrison Recreation Center

Cedar Lake Plan
Open for 
Comments

Check out long-term plan for
Cedar Lake, Lake of the Isles
and surrounding parkland

and trails and send comments by
March 10
The Minneapolis Park and Recre-

ation Board (MPRB) published its
draft Plan for Cedar Lake and Lake
of the Isles (Cedar-Isles Plan) for a
45-day public comment period
ending March 10.

The Cedar-Isles Plan is a 20-30-

year vision dedicated to Cedar

Lake, Lake of the Isles, Dean Park-

way and a portion of Cedar Lake

Regional Trail. It was created

through three years of discussions

with park users, park employees

and stakeholder organizations

about the future of the two lakes. 

You can view and comment on

the plan on the Cedar-Isles Plan

project page at www.min-

neapolisparks.org, along with

much more background informa-

tion on the project.

A ceremonial ribbon cutting celebrated the new Spark'd Studios location open-
ing at Harrison Recreation Center

We’re Welcoming
Applications for
2023 People for
Parks Fund Grants

Are you a community mem-
ber or group with a great
idea for improving parks in

your neighborhood? Then you’re
invited to apply for a 2023 People
for Parks Fund grant!
This year, the People for Parks

Fund Advisory Committee author-
ized $55,000 in funding for com-

munity-grown projects and activi-
ties taking place in Minneapolis
parks from June 1, 2023, to May 31,
2024.
Most grants will be between

$1,000 and $10,000 and will be
awarded to 501c3 and 501c4
organizations, government agen-
cies, and community groups and
others with a fiscal agent.
Applications are due by March

15 and are available in English,
Spanish, and Somali. For grant
guidelines, criteria, and a link to the
online application form, please visit
our People for Parks Fund page.
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Youth & Schools

Open gym

The BMNA and the Bryn Mawr
School PTA are sponsoring an
open gym night. Kids and a

chaperone are invited to the Bryn
Mawr School gym on Tuesdays, Feb-
ruary  7, 14, 21, 28  from 5:30-
7:30pm. The BMNA has an equip-
ment cart with some balls and toys,
Or you are welcome to bring your
own to use. We are also looking for
volunteers to supervise the evenings.
Sign up at www.BMNA.org/schools

Share the Joy of Reading with a
Child at Bryn Mawr Elementary

Reading Partners, the nationally
recognized program to help
children develop the lifelong

enjoyment and essential skill of read-
ing will launch for another school
year at Bryn Mawr Community
School at the end of September.
Community volunteers attend an ori-
entation to familiarize themselves
with the format and materials used to
spend one to one time reading with
a student, talking about the story, and
building their reading skills.  Each ses-
sion involves about one to one and a
half hours and volunteers can opt for
one or two sessions per week. Most
volunteers read with the same stu-

dent each week and develop a strong
bond with them.
If you are interested in attending

an orientation/information session or
becoming a Reading Partner, you can
register at the Reading Partners web-
site: https://readingpartners.org/vol-
unteer-twin-cities/ or contact Caitlin
Ignasiak, Community Engagement
Manager for the Twin Cities, at
caitlin.ignasiak@readingpartners.org
or (262) 720-0186.

Contact Information For 
Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Elementary (PreK-5)
252 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2500
brynmawr.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

Minneapolis Kids School-age Childcare
612-668-3890
mplskids.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us/

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate
256 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2450
anwatin.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Community Education
612-668-2470
commed.mpls.k12.mn.us
North High School (9-12)
1500 James Ave. North
612.668.1700
North.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

City of Minneapolis Curfews
Age Sun-Thurs Fri-Sat

Under 12 9:00 pm 10:00 pm
12-14 10:00 pm 11:00 pm
15-17 11:00 pm 12:00 pm

TESTIFY Exhibit Returns to Hennepin
County Library

Minneapolis Community
Education has some excit-
ing news! A BRAND NEW

summer camp is coming to Ken-
wood Elementary, just a short trip
for Bryn Mawr. Kenwood Super
Summer will provide weeklong
day camps Monday-Thursday, June
26th to August 10th, 2023. Our
Super Summer will feature fun
activities youth entering grades 
K-5. In addition, we are also excited
to offer full-day Instrument Sum-
mer Samply for grades 4-5 and
TREK bike camps for grades 6-9!

Morning & Afternoon 
Enrichment Camps
GRADES K-5
Choose weekly between arts &
crafts, nature exploration, outdoor
games, music, science fun, and
many more exciting options. 
Lunch supervision provided for
youth registered for both morning
and afternoon classes. 

Instrument Summer Sampler
FULL DAY: GRADES 4-5
Explore the world of music using
the week to sample instruments

from each musical family: Wood-
wind, brass, percussion & strings!

TREK Bike Explorers
FULL DAY: GRADES 6-9
Explore our beautiful city on
wheels while learning about
nature, science, and art.

Register!
Registration for Super Summer
Kenwood and all Community Edu-
cation summer programs is open at 
mplscommunityed.com. Catalogs
have been mailed to homes and
links to all Summer Programs can
be found at:
enrichment.mpls.k12.mn.us/sum-
mer_programs. 

Come Work for Us!
Do you have a passion for working
with young people? Please consid-
er applying to work on our Ken-
wood Super Summer team! 
Please contact
andrea.kittleson@mpls.k12.mn.us
with any questions or interest.

Andrea Kittleson, 
Andrea.Kittleson@mpls.k12.mn.us 

612.668.4694

Super Summer at Kenwood!

The 2022 Aquatennial Commodore and Princess recognized Anwatin
Middle School’s longtime cafeteria workers Katherine Jilk and Vivianne
Byll with the Outstanding Honorary Service Award for their tireless com-
mitment to student nutrition. Special mention was made of their daily
made-from-scratch cooking and preparation of countless meals-to-go for
kids throughout the pandemic.

The groundbreaking TESTIFY
exhibit returns to Hennepin
County Library - Minneapolis

Central on February 1, 2023. Located
in the skyway-level Cargill Gallery,
the exhibit will be on display
through March 29 accompanied by a
series of in-person and online pro-
grams and events. 
Building on the success of the orig-

inal exhibit in 2018, former Minneso-
ta Supreme Court Justice and NFL
Hall of Famer Alan Page and his
daughter Georgi, the director of the
Diane and Alan Page Collection, are
again presenting their exhibit of
Americana from slavery to today –
with renewed calls to action.
“Our hope, in creating the exhibit,

was that by shining a light on our
country’s past we could learn to bet-
ter understand the racial divide of
the present,” said Justice Page. “At the
same time, we hoped to illuminate a
path to a brighter future, highlighting
the strength, persistence, and
resilience of the African American
community."
Selections from the family’s

extraordinary collection of African
American art and artifacts will be on
display at the Cargill Gallery accom-

panied by TESTIFY Tuesday work-
shops and mainstage programming
designed to help bridge divides,
deepen dialogue, and encourage
action on justice. 
"Hennepin County Library, at its

core, is a place for learning and con-
versation,” said Hennepin County
Board Chair Irene Fernando. “TESTI-
FY is more than just exploring our
history, it’s an invitation to share our
stories. I’m thrilled that our residents
will have another opportunity to
learn from one another - seeking
healing, understanding, and connec-
tion.” 
In conjunction with the TESTIFY

exhibit at Cargill Gallery, TESTIFY
Tuesday workshops guide partici-
pants through exercises that will
help them create personal narratives
and testimonials to advocate for
social change. Produced by the Diane
and Alan Page Collection and facilitat-
ed by Change Narrative LLC, the
American Civil Liberties Union of
Minnesota and The Loft Literary Cen-
ter, themes will be offered each week
in collaboration with local social jus-
tice organizations to connect partici-
pants to meaningful advocacy oppor-
tunities.

School Staff Recognized for Their
Service 
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Schoolwide Read
Inspires Joyful Faces

On one of our chilly overcast Feb-
ruary afternoons I enjoyed the
warmth and sparkle of looking

into the smiling faces of hundreds of our
Bryn Mawr Community School scholars
as I volunteered with Susan Knox and
Jennifer Ikoma-Motzko to help our librar-
ian, Sarah Moen, hang student self-por-
traits in the main hallway at the school.
In January, scholars in all grades at

Bryn Mawr Community school read
Karen Katz’s book The Colors of Us. The
beautifully illustrated  book tells the
story of a young girl who wants to draw
a picture of herself. When her artist
mother tells her there are many shades
of brown, she journeys through her
town discovering the beautiful shades of
various neighbors' skin. Inspired by the
schoolwide read and supplied with
crayons of many colors, our young schol-
ars drew self-portraits of themselves.
Finished placing all of the student por-

traits in the hall just at dismissal time,
our hearts were further warmed by the
kids’ response. They stopped on the spot

to find themselves and their friends and
pointed out interesting details  drawn on
the portraits.  One youngster noted, “We
look just like the book!”  We witnessed
firsthand the importance of children see-
ing themselves in their school.  
If you are looking for a day brightener,

stop by during open gym on a Tuesday
between 5:30 and 7:00 or attend the
next neighborhood meeting March 8th
at 6:30 in the cafeteria to see the smiling
faces adorning the main hall.  

- Colleen Dhennin, Area 5

WEEKLY MEETINGS OF
ALCOHOLICS
ANONYMOUS

are held at Bryn Mawr 
Presbyterian Church, 

Cedar Lake Road and
Laurel Avenue,on 

Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.

All interested people are
invited to attend.



Are You New to the 
Neighborhood? 

Contact Your Area Representative
for a Welcome Packet!

Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50
per additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth
ads. Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the
phone please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box
at the Bryn Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair
or New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

SNOW REMOVAL, TREE & SHRUB TRIM-
MING: Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable
snow removal, lawn care, tree and shrub trimming
with quality results for SW Minneapolis since 1987.
For prompt estimate call Dennis (952) 545-8055.

YOUTH SERVICES

LOOKING FOR A PET SITTER? I have previous
experience fostering dogs and have 2 dogs myself. I
love all animals and would be happy to care for them.
Whether it’s feeding your hamsters while you’re away,
taking your dog(s) on a walk, playing with the cats… 
I can do it. You can email me, at
emilymw2004@gmail.com if you’d like me to clarify
anything or figure out the details.

NEED A RELIABLE BABYSITTER? Call Ada's
babysitting service! I am Red Cross certified
(9/30/2017) and a sophomore at Hopkins High
School.I love caring for kids of all ages. My starting
rate is $8 an hour. My services provided are: reading,
arts and crafts, playing games, simple meal preparation
and clean up. I can also be your part time Nanny or
pet sitter. You can reach me through my father’s phone
at: 612-708-5620 

Want 
Ads

The BryN MAWr

NeighBorhood AssoCiATioN

2915 Wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405

BMNA Board Members
President: Kate Knuth president@bmna.org 651.308.9921
Vice President: Brian Treece vicepresident@bmna.org 763.229.3663
Treasurer: Roberta Jordan treasurer@bmna.org 612.377.6086
Secretary: Jessica Wiley secretary@bmna.org 612.374.3481

Area Representatives
1 Scott Graham scott.graham@bmna.org 612.597.7778

Liv Nielsen liv.nielsen@bmna.org 612.719.9734
2 Karen Frederickson karen.frederickson@bmna.org 612.558.1910

Susan Verrett susan.verrett@bmna.org 612.377.7447

3 Allison Fruen allison.fruen@bmna.org 612.708.2135
Denny Juillerat dennie.juillerat@bmna.org 612.850.5658

4 Beth Franzen beth.franzen@bmna.org 612.229.8123
Josh Nichols josh.nichols@bmna.org 763.267.8905

5 Bridget Bergheger bridget.bergheger@bmna.org 630.359.1039
Colleen Dhennin colleen.dhennin@bmna.org 763.639.1868
Beth Turnbull beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612.423.3033

6 Lindsey Lyrenmann lindsey.lyrenmann@bmna.org 319.594.9654
Drew Quirk drew.quirk@bmna.org 612.770.4984
Haven Stephens haven.stephens@bmna.org 651.208.4517

7 Steve Harvey steve.harvey@bmna.org 612.374.3613
Anthony Ramirez anthony.ramirez@bmna.org 612.516.2177

Emeritus Board Members:
Christopher Etz christopher.etz@bmna.org 612.378.2987
Vida Ditter vida.ditter@bmna.org 612.374.1481
Joanne Michalec joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612.377.3348
Jay Peterson jay.peterson@bmna.org 612.377.4677
Barry Schade barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203.1758
Kevin Thompson kevin.thompson@bmna.org 612.296.5409

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.  Content is based
entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org. Articles will be printed at the discretion of the
Editor.  The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month except January. Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies
are also available at the Bryn Mawr Market, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Opinion articles represent the opinion
of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle. The Bryn Mawr
Bugle prints letters to the editor as space allows. Letters may be edited for length without altering the letter writer’s message.
Letters must be signed by the person who wrote them.  Under the law, letter writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be
obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime, invade personal space, or incite to riot.

Copy deadline for the April issue is March 20!
Display & Classified Ads are due March 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES:All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to reject
or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not the paper,
is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own risk and are sole-
ly responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612.377.8968
bugle@bmna.org

Communications and 
Development Coordinator
Lynda Shaheen 612.234.7819
coordinator@bmna.org

Events Coordinator
Patty Wycoff
612-239-1710
events@bmna.org

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Shannon McDonough 
612.398.4707
shannon.mcdonough@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Mailing Address
2915 Wayzata Blvd.
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145
Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld 906.361.1595
webmaster@bmna.org

COORDINATOR CORNER
Lynda Shaheen

Communications & Development Coordinator
612.234.7819 • coordinator@bmna.org
Contact for BMNA Meeting information

Spiritwear Sales

Sign up for email list at BMNA.org

Bugle also available at
www.bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being deliv-
ered to your doorstep, the Bryn Mawr
Bugle is available online at bmna.org. Click

on the Bugle logo on the home page to read the
current edition or go under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see
past editions and to learn more about advertising
rates and submission deadlines.


